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Regular Council Meeting Dates 
 

February 13th & 27th 
 

Meetings start at 7 PM  (unless noted)  
and are open to the public. 

Location is the Gillies Municipal Office. 
 

Some issues being discussed by Council may include: 
 

~  2017 Budget 
~  Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Internship 

~ History Book Committee 
~ review of policies & by-laws 

 
Copies of meeting agenda are available at the office, 

the bulletin board at the Green Acre Corner Store  
and on the website: www.gilliestownship.com 

 

&ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ΤΡΣΩ 

Have an issue or concern? 
Office staff are happy to forward any form of  

communication to Council.  

Alternatively, council members may be emailed directly. 

reevekieri@gilliestownship.com 

councillorbuitenhuis@gilliestownship.com 

councillorgroenheide@gilliestownship.com 

councillorogorman@gilliestownship.com 

councillorwright@gilliestownship.com 
The Reeve and Council of The Township of Gillies appreciates and en-

courages ongoing feedback from the community. Please include your 

name and contact information and administration will let you know when 

your concerns will be brought before Council. Anonymous submissions 

are not considered for Council discussion. 
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COUNCIL NEWS 
Summary of council  

activities for the month 

of  February 2017  

 

Council Matters 

 

¶ Planned MTO projects 

for 2017 and 2018 

¶ TBDSSAB board com-

position 

¶ Deputy Clerk Internship 

¶ Discuss boundary road 

agreement with Neebing 

¶ Deputation from the 

field officer of the fire 

marshal and emergency 

management 

¶ History Book Commit-

teeï minutes and draft 

term of reference 

¶  

 

By-Laws  

¶ By-Law 2017-001 

Amend waste manage-

ment by-law 

¶ By-Law 2017ï 002 

Boundary road agree-

ment with OôConnor 

¶ By-Law 2017-003 

boundary road agree-

ment with Neebing 

¶ By-Law 2017-004      

Interim taxes 

 

Support 

¶ Support resolution of the 

Town of Fort Frances 

Regarding equity of tax-

ation on railway right 

aways 

 

External Meetings 

 

LRCA 

¶ Councillor Wright 

 

LRMC 

¶ Reeve Kieri 

 

Complete minutes are 

available for viewing at the 

municipal office and online 

at 

www.gilliestownship.com/

council.html 

 

************** 

 

DELEGATIONS 

If you would like to speak 

to council at a meeting, 

please notify the Clerk. Re-

quests to speak to council 

must be received by 4:30 

PM the Wednesday prior to 

the Monday night council 

meeting to be included on 

the agenda. All requests to 

speak to council must in-

clude a written summary of 

the issue to be discussed. 

Requests to speak to council 

received after that cut off 

time, will be included on the 

next agenda, unless other-

wise authorized by council.  

 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

If you have an idea or an 

issue that requires the atten-

tion of council, please direct 

any written correspondence 

to the Clerk. Correspond-

ence received the Wednes-

day prior to the Monday 

night council meeting will 

be included on the agenda. 

Correspondence received 

after that cut off time, will 

be included on the next 

agenda, unless otherwise 

authorized by council. 
 

******************** 

INTERIM TAXES 
INTERIM TAX bills will be mailed mid-February. The due dates are: March 9th and May 4th. 

If you have not received your tax bill,  

please call or email the office so we can verify your address and send a new one.  

WANT TO ADVERTISE? 

Please contact the 

Municipal Office for 

deadlines.  Advertise your 

business, event or happy ad 

in the next issue of Gillies 

Municipal News.   

Rates: 

Full Page: $30.00 

Half Page: $20.00 

Quarter Page: $15.00 

Business Card: $5.00 

Classifieds and basic 

announcements are FREE 

for residents. 
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Reminder from the Road Dept 
By-law No. 558 provides that no resident may obstruct a roadway which includes pushing snow from driveways 

onto the road.  Please be cautious when clearing your driveway that no snow is left on the roadway and that no mud 

or debris is brought out onto the road during wet conditions.   
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Rural Highway Maintenance 

Important  

Contact Information 

 
The Township of Gillies has three provincial highways - 

HWY 608, HWY 588 and HWY 595.  

 

While travelling on a provincial highway, a member of 

the public may notice the road surface condition is haz-

ardous, unsafe or poorly maintained. There are minimum 

standards for snow clearing and salt/sand application for 

safe tire traction. 

 

Here are some ways to voice any safety concerns: 

 

Contact Information: 

Carillion Canada Inc.  

Contracted by MTO for maintenance/repairs 

Phone: 1-888-636-8704 

 

 

 

Steven Del Duca 

Minister of Transportation 

Phone: 1-416-327-9200 

Email: sdelduca.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org 

 

Ministry of Transportation 

Northwestern Region  

615 James Street South  

Thunder Bay, ON P7E 6P6  

(807) 473-2000 

 

You can also email the MTO specifically regarding win-

ter highways. 

Email:  

winterhighways@ontario.ca 

 

It is highly recommended to take photos, when possible, 

to reinforce your safety concerns. 

 

Before leaving on a trip, consider calling 511 for updated 

road reports by the MTO. 

1-866-471-8929 for teletypewriter. 

TBSSAB is pleased to advise that 

the Ontario Renovates Program is 

once again accepting                 

applications.   

  

The Ontario Renovates              

application can be accessed on the 

website:  www.tbdssab.ca    

  

For further information, please 

contact Jennifer Jones, Housing 

Programs Clerk at 807-766-2111 

(Ext. 4091). 
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A MESSAGE  

FROM THE 

CHIEF  

BUILDING  

OFFICIAL 
 

Inspections are an im-

portant part of your 

building permit. 

Please call the  

Municipal Office at 

475-3185 to let the 

Chief Building  

Official know when 

youôre ready for an in-

spection. 

Strawberry Swirled Fantasy 

Fudge 
Ingredients 

2 teaspoons pure strawberry ex-

tract 

İ rounded teaspoon red gel food 

color, 

3 cups sugar 

Ĳ cup butter 

ӏ cup half and half 

12 ounces white chocolate chips 

1 7-ounce jar marshmallow cr¯me 

1 İ teaspoons vanilla bean paste 

ðyou could also use regular va-

nilla for this 

Instructions 

Combine red food color and 

strawberry extract in a small 

bowl. Stir well till gel is dis-

solved, then set aside. If you have 

trouble dissolving the gel, micro-

wave the mixture for 10 seconds 

on high power, then stir again. 

Line a 9-inch square pan with 

foil, Spray pan with cooking 

spray and rub with a paper towel. 

Set aside. Also spray a small thin-

bladed knife with cooking spray 

Set aside. 

Combine sugar, butter and half 

and half in a sauce pan over medi-

um heat until mixture comes to a 

full rolling boil, stirring constant-

ly Cook for exactly 4 minutes, 

stirring constantly. Remove 

from heat. 

Add white chocolate chips, cov-

er pot and allow to sit for 1 mi-

nute, then stir until all chocolate 

is melted and mixture is smooth. 

Add marshmallow cr¯me and 

vanilla bean paste. Stir again 

until smooth and well mixed. 

Pour approximately half of mix-

ture into prepared pan. Spread to 

cover bottom. Using a small 

spoon, sprinkle İ of strawberry 

extract mixture in random drops 

over the surface of the fudge. 

Quickly pour the other half of 

the fudge mixture over the red 

food coloring. Spread evenly. 

Drizzle the other teaspoon in 

random drops over the top. 

Using the side of the prepared 

knife, run it back and forth 

through fudge creating a swirled 

pattern. Once you get a pretty 

swirly pattern, stop. If you swirl 

too much 

the whole 

mixture 

will turn 

pink. Cool 

complete-

ly Cut and 

Serve! 
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Featuring Local Artists and Vendors 

 

Saturday March 25, 2017 

11 amð4pm 

Hosted in the upstairs of  

the Gillies Community Centre. 

 

Tables $10 each   
Contact Jen Hakala at  

jennalhalvers@gmail.com or 577-4955  

to reserve your table today. 
Reservations accepted until March 18th  

All proceeds go to the Gillies Community Centre 

The History Of Valentineôs Day 
Valentineôs Day, or the Feast of Saint Valentine is an an-

nual holiday celebrated on February 14th.  Although it is 

not a public holiday is has become a significant cultural 

and commercial celebration in many regions around the 

world. 

 The celebration originated as a western Christian 

Liturgical Feast honouring Saint Valentine of Rome, 

BCE.  Historically he was imprisoned for performing 

weddings for soldiers who were forbidden to marry and 

for ministering to Christians.  According to legend, dur-

ing his imprisonment he healed the daughter of his jailer.  

Before his execution he wrote a farewell letter to the 

daughter signed ñYour Valentine.ò 

 The time of Chaucer, in the 14th century, the feast 

first became associated with romantic love when the time 

of courtly love was on the rise.  In the 18th century the 

day became an occasion on which lovers presented each 

other with flowers, candy and handwritten cards.   

 Since the 19th century hand-

written Valentines have given way to 

mass produced greeting cards. 

In Europe, a tradition of presenting 

Saint Valentines Keys to your lover 

is a symbol and invitation to unlock 

the giverôs heart. 

The Township of Gillies 

Garbage Bag Tags ï Frequently Asked Questions 

Bag Tags are Mandatory as of January 2017 

What the maximum size of garbage for one Bag Tag?       

75 litres in size. 

What about recycling ?   Bag tags are only required for 

garbage. Recycling remains free and is strongly encour-

aged as a means of reducing garbage. 

What about garbage bins?  Garbage bins or containers 

may be used instead of garbage bags. In that case, please 

give the bag tag directly to the landfill attendant. 

What do I do if the tags that I am issued by the Munici-

pality are not enough?   You can purchase additional 

tags for $2 each at the Municipal Office. Also, some busi-

ness and industries find it more economical to purchase 

dumpster service. 

Why wasnôt I mailed a package with Bag Tags? Bag 

tags are not mailed to property owners who live outside of 

the Township. This is to reduce postage costs and also to 

save the owner the hassle of remembering to bring the tags 

to their vacation place. The other reason may be that the 

office does not have a current mailing address. 

Can I get more information?   Certainly. Contact the 

municipal office with any questions. Copies of the waste 

management by-law and the bag tag policy are always 

available in person or by email.  

 


